Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim calls political powers for unity, dialogue and
concessions and work for the favor of the future

\r\n

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim, leader of the Iraqi National Alliance, stressed on unity as a
platform for advancement, counting unity as the first step towards building the state and
the human, pointing out that Unity will not be found with outbidding, tension and narrow
visions, warning from the people\'s stance and unforgiveness against who manipulate its fate
and future or who does not give the best they have and the people will say their word sooner
or later, calling for the unity for the sake of people its dignity and future, pointing out
that the salvation of Iraqi people will be gained with unity at its minimum levels,
emphasizing on the importance of assessing the experiences of the past, understand the
challenges of the present , and work for the future with patriotism, honor and devotion,

pointing out that Iraq is closer to the great historical moment, yet there is no end for
greed, there is no end for expansion, but certainly history will remember the people who
preserved the country when it was going through its most difficult times, and the reward
will be the respect of people and history.

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

This took place during the Eid al-adha speech Monday 12/9/2016

\r\n

His Eminence counted the restructuring of the Iraqi state one of the most important
priorities that it will be put in the vision of the next phase, expressing his optimism
towards the future steps that the government of Iraq intend to carry out in implementing the
restructuring mechanism tool, this tool will not be limited for only one side it will
include economic, security and services aspects as indicated by the government, describing
this experience as the first step in the way of correct subjective building and correct
institutional construction, hoping the success of this experiment, and this responsibility
basically lies on the shoulders of the officials, with the support of political powers and
the Iraqi people.

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

The wise politician is the politician who learns from experiences, develop performance and
does not justify mistakes

\r\n

\r\n

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim indicated that the wise politician is the politician who learns from
experiences, develop performance and does not justify mistakes, admitting mistakes is a
virtue that indicates the bravery of individuals and liberate the mind from the fatal
complexity, selfishness and narcissism. Stressing on \" we have no choice only by
reconstruction the institutions of the state and communities and further its prestige, for
there will be no venture existing a fair state, a good community that is productive morally
and materially, there will be no honor or dignity for a human being without success, failure
does not build an individual, does not fortitude a community and does not protect country\",
indicating that construction the state and the community is the key solution, and other
solution will be complimentary and supportive, and the illusion is imagining a chance if the
state collapsed and the community dissolved. The leader of the Iraqi National Alliance
stipulated that in order to build the civilian in a community, the provision of work or
employment should be available, yet work or employment will not be performed without

capacity building and sound economic environment, here lies the integration of
responsibility between the generation of experience and the generation of youth, and between
the power of community and the power of innovation in the state, to provide an economic
environment that would allow everyone to work, be creative and productive, pointing out that
investing in an individual and construction of economy is on the top of priorities, however
one of the most important pillars in preparing the sound economic infrastructure and good
community advancement is security, there is no creativity or innovation without the
sensation of security and stability, shouldering everyone responsible, before God, the
people and history, to serve the Iraqi citizen through constructing his economy, and
security, which will not be achieved individually even with the presence of good intentions,
emphasizing the need for unity and working together for the provision of the service and
welfare for the sons of our people.

\r\n

\r\n

A call to defeat corruption, ignorance and backwardness

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim explained that the Iraqis had passed the biggest test when they win
the civil and sectarian war, and then the war against the satanic Takfiri deviated reign,
indicating that \"this is truly a victory to be remembered by history\", calling to win
against corruption, ignorance and backwardness, and to find officials that will feel ashamed
from failing and corruption, who have act out of their conscience when mistreating rights
and fortunes of the people, indicating country\'s need for this kind of officials who will
not worry from auditing, monitoring or media, but worry from the looks of their boys and
girls, when they make a mistake against this people and their responsibilities that they are
accounted responsible for, worry if they mismanaged public funds or seek unfair privileges,
stressing that the existence of officials of this type is a must for starting spinning the
wheel to country building.

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

The most important results of the last phase assessments is the capacity of the Iraqi people
to offer endlessly

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

National Alliance leader expressed his proudness of the people’s strength, stability,
goodness and courage, indicating that these qualities are of the honoring qualities of the
Iraqi people, stressing that the most important results of the last phase assessments is the
capacity of the Iraqi people to offer endlessly, In the past Eid Al-Adha we were in the
heart of confrontation with terrorism and we are suffering from the migration of youth
people to the unknown, and politically we were in the zone of expecting having big
collapses, adding \" but the thing that changed all this negative path is the strength and
rationality of our people, and today we are winning on terrorism, and liberate the land and
surprised the world with the a superiority to withstand while stable countries suffer the
escalation of terrorism and disintegration, while not facing the complexities and challenges
that we are facing \", pointing out that Iraq stand on the threshold of a new phase titled
the young people, renovation and launching, and the transition from backwardness, injustice
and insecurity to justice, peace and reconstruction, noting that this phase is the phase
that Iraq was awaiting over the decades, expressing his belief that the energies of the
young and the motivations of renovation have no limits if directed in the right direction
and if future visions placed accordingly.

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

Establish positivity and enthusiasm in the hearts of the people, especially the youth

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim, indicated that the youth and motivating renovation are the title of
the present and hope of the future, the youth are the arm that holds the defense rifle of
the homeland, the builders of our great dream the modern fair state, where all Iraqis feel
proud to belong, calling for establish positivity and enthusiasm in the hearts of the
people, especially the youth and motivate renovation from all Iraqi people components,
because despair and frustration will not solve the problems, will not exceed the obstacles
and will not build a society reconciled with itself, expressing his conviction that there is
a lot of negatives and failures and wasted time and resources wasted, but also there are
very big pros considering the difficult time and the challenges we face, and the greatest of
these pros is this young Iraqi generation who had grew away from dictatorship and
humiliation and deflection, describing the current generation as a communicative generation
with the world and effectively communicative among itself, a generation that learns to live
without a complexity and sensitivities narrow visions or already consumed ideologies,
pointing out that it is a generation has the freedom of choice, refusal, acceptance and
express its opinions and its personality away from fear and anxiety, counting this the real
capital and inexhaustible wealth and the new venture of Iraq.

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

Let us be Iraqis first before being me and you

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

National Alliance leader believed that the Takfir has been broken, thanks to God and thanks
to the steadfastness of the Iraqis and the sacrifices of the heroes of the army and police,
the sons and the popular forces, Peshmerga and tribesmen, those high summits, which has
defied death in order to protect the nation and the world from the plague of terrorism and
Takfiri deviation and misguidance, explaining the break of Daesh by stating, \"Terrorism had
been broken in Baghdad, Diyala, Salahuddin and Anbar, and all the arrogance of the devil,
which they declared, had been broken with them, they had come to crush humanity and kill the
human exploiting the name of God and Islam, while Islam is innocent from them”, noting that
it is a victory for whom had being victimized in Spyker and the cries of Yazidi women and
captured Turkman women by the ignorant infidel and Satan, vowing ISIS in Mosul that they

will be exterminated at the hands of heroes who are advancing to Nineveh, noting that
history tells us that great nations rise from the ashes, and today the new Iraq is trying to
rise from the ashes of terror, blood and Takfir , calling for \" let us be Iraqis first
before being me and you,\" referring the need to take example from variations of disunity
and what it brought to Iraq, pointing to the need for unity at its minimum requirement and
unify the final blow on the head of the snake, because the reason of terrorism expansion is
disunity, narrow visions and lack of confidence among Iraqis, addressing the leaders of Iraq
and its figures, particularly those in the forefront of responsibility by stating \" the
future of this homeland will remain a spectrum haunting your heritage for a 100 years to
come either you had conserved it or had ruined it, the future of this people is awaiting for
you to think beyond the immediate moment and above the sectarian and ethnic interests,
patriotism should be superior.\" Urging to learn from the experiences of others, for there
are no countries that flourished by disagreement and breaking the others, there are no
homelands preserved by ego and selfishness, and the statesmen who will be remembered by
their countries and their people are the ones who have made mutual concessions, who raised
dialogue as the only option, who thought of winning the future and not thought of losing in
the present, noting that Iraq is approaching a major historical moment, yet there is no end
to desires and no limits to expansion, but certainly the history will remember who kept the
country safe while going through the most difficult phases, and will reward those
contributors with respect by the people and history, stressing that Daesh of infidelity and
deviation is gasping its last breath, and their time is about to demise, but Iraq will
remain as long as Tigris and Euphrates stream with water, and by the blood of our honorable
sons we will liberate Mosul and clear our homeland from this impurity, but we have to
prepare from now in order to unite in the final strike the head of the snake, and unite
after killing the snake in order not to give the opportunity for other demonic snakes to
grow and bite this country again.

\r\n

\r\n

\r\n

Iraq’s fate is to be present in each plan drawing its past and future

\r\n

\r\n

His Eminence indicated that the world is changing, the region’s borders, interests and
political balances that govern the region are reconstituted, Iraq is the heart of the Middle
East and the depth of its history is civilization and religion, and our fate that Iraq is
foundation for each map drawn in the past and future, calling to realize that the time has
come for a new Middle East to exist, but Iraq, the sincerity of his sons and the courage of
his youth , God willing, will not be the biggest victim of the new equations, bearing
everyone the responsibility to preserve Iraq and strengthen the unity of its people and to
be away from any regional conflicts, noting that \"we are in front of a decisive phase where
everyone is trying to resolve its controversial issues, and this phase is one of the most
dangerous phases in years, when things reach its ends, the surge is at its peak and winning
the final rounds is a concern for all, yet Iraqis needs to realize their interests and
preserve their rights and protect their homeland during this sensitive phase \", stressing
the importance of Iraq to be a bridge of communication between parties and not be permit to
become a field of conflict and settling issues, a ground of managing regional and
international intersections, and the condition for that is the unity of Iraqis themselves in
a one vision and favoring the homeland venture and building a state above their personal,

partisan, sectarian and ethnical projects.
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